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Dear Parents and Carers, 
We have had unusual weather this week, bright but cold starts and  
sunny warm days. Even when sunny, it can be quite chilly at this 
time of year, and the weather can change so quickly that we can be 
caught off guard. Please make sure that children are bringing their 
coats in everyday. Check that coats are clearly named in case they 
are misplaced.  
Home School Agreement  
Every child will be bringing home a Home School Agreement signed 
by themselves and their class teachers today. Please could you go 
through this form with your child and sign and return it to school. 
We will then send home the agreement once it has been photocopied 
for our records.  
Thank you for your co-operation.  
Clubs 
Clubs have now been sorted and you should have received a 
text from Mrs. Hendrikson advising you of the Club/s your child will 
be attending. Football Club on a Monday proved to be very popular 
and so it is being run by Mr. Swinbourne and Mrs. Birch and will 
include all children who signed up to do it.  
Please would you collect your children at the end of after school 
clubs promptly at 3.45. 
Gym club-  See note on next page. Please arrive to collect your 
child promptly at 3.45.  Your child will come home wearing their PE 
kits , so please ensure that PE kit is returned to school the following 
day– especially Valkyrie Class who have their PE on Friday after-
noon. 
Bikes, Scooters, Skateboards 
A reminder that children should dismount from their bike, scooter or 
skateboards before they come in to the playground before school 
and at the end of the day.  This is to ensure the safety of everyone 
using the playground. Thank you for your support.  
Twitter  
Please follow the school on @LighthorneHeath. I am post- ing 
children’s achievements and school notices on Twitter and there are 
often other useful / interesting links there too.      
 Jacquie Birch 
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Onside Coaching- Gym Club  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have an enjoyable weekend :)  
Jacquie Birch    Associate Head Teacher  
 

Thank you for signing up to our Gym Club after school on  
Wednesdays.  I hope your child has enjoyed the two sessions 
that have taken place so far. 

We have confirmed with the external club provider, Onside  
that we would like to continue this club until half term, Octo-
ber 23 2019 in the first instance. Onside need to be able to 
plan their sessions for the numbers attending  and require pay-
ment termly rather than on a casual week to week basis, where 
both  numbers and payments fluctuate.  
 
The cost of the club until  half term will be £15.00 per 
child.  Please log in to your parent pay account and make pay-
ment under the payment item GYM CLUB SEPT/OCT 19 to se-
cure your place. 
 
We envisage the club will continue after half term until Christ-
mas when you will have the opportunity to rejoin.  Further de-
tails regarding dates/costings will follow. 

Please note our external club provider cannot make any refunds 
for this club once payment has been made.  

https://www.facebook.com/InternationalDotDay


 

 
 
 

Valkyrie did some follow up  art work on the theme of 
Resilience following International  Dot day on Mon-
day. For more details see    

https://www.facebook.com/InternationalDotDay 

 
 

    
Valkyrie Class did some fabulous Peer Mediation Training 
as part of their PHSE learning this week. We hope this 
will impact on the children’s relationships and learning  
attitudes generally. 

 
 
 
        
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/InternationalDotDay
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Vulcan Class enjoyed their willow weaving, making a Celtic shelter. 

 
 In literacy, Vulcans have been reading The Gingerbread Man  
story. They have made and decorated their own play dough  
versions.  
 
 



 

 
 

         

            Vantage Class  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

              
 
 
 

        
 
 
 
We would like to invite our Nursery  and Rececep-
tion children’s parents to a Phonics and Reading 
Workshop next Thursday 26th September to  
discuss strategies and ideas to support your child’s 
reading and enjoyment of books.  
 
We can explain what your child will be doing in 
class and how you can support their learning at 
home.   



 

 

Congratulations to all of this week’s  
Lighthorne Heath Heroes! 

Friday 20th  September 2019 

Rabbits      27 Dogs       37 

Guinea Pigs      54 Cats     42  

House Points  



 

Diary Dates 
10/10 19     Mental Heath Awareness day/lunch 
18/10/19    Bikeability  1. Y5/6 
22/10/19    Valkyrie Planetarium Visit to School 
25/10/19    Bikeability 2. Y5/6  
25/10/19    Break up for Half Term  
 
04/11/19    Return to school  
04/11/19    Eco Week 
07/11/19    Whole school Photographer 
13/11/19     Whole-School Immunisation Programme  
15/11/19     INSET –school closed 
20/12/19     Break up for Christmas   
   
Further dates will be added as and when events are confirmed,                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Clubs  
Monday— Football After School 
 
Gardening (Y4) @ Lunchtime. 
 
Tuesday –KS1– Art After School 
 
KS2-Eco Club After School 
 
Wednesday– KS1 Construction 
@Lunchtime 
 
Gym Club—After School 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
Children who attend Greggs Breakfast 
Clubs have been invited to design 2019 
Greggs Foundation Christmas cards. A 
winner will then be chosen by staff at 
Greggs Head office. There  is a small 

prize for the winner. 
 The children’s entries need to be with 
us by Friday 1st November 2019, which 
gives them lots of time to come up with 
fantastic designs. 
 
In readiness, could you begin to send in 
some old Christmas cards to generate 
some art/design ideas for the children.  
 

  
Greggs Breakfast Club 
 



   
Special Lunch on Thursday 


